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Good Shepherd Primary
School Newsletter

Term 2 Week 4 Tuesday, 22nd May, 2018

Dear Parents,

Tell Them From Me Survey (TTFM)

For the next two weeks we are inviting students, teachers and parents to provide feedback on
their experience of our school using an online survey. The surveys are an important part of our
whole school evaluation and planning process.

We would like to invite you to complete the Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in Learning
survey. As we value the role of parents and carers within our school community we would greatly
appreciate your feedback. The information you provide will be used to maintain our commitment
to working together in partnership to further improve student learning and wellbeing at Good
Shepherd.

The survey is anonymous and will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. You are able to
access the parent survey on your computer or mobile device by using the URL below:

www.tellthemfromme.com/goodshepherd2018

If you do not have internet access and wish to complete the survey, please speak to one of the
Office Ladies to arrange an opportunity for you to complete it here at school.

The survey closes on Monday 4th June.
Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Cooke
Assistant Principal

&8} Tell Them From Me

Parent Survey
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g Good Shepherd Primary School Garage Sale!!ll

Y This will be held on Thursday, 31st May from 2.00 pm in the School’s Back Playground
Yr Area (near Year 6). Items for sale will be cupboards, desks, filing cabinets and various
v+ other items. Come along and grab a bargain!!
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Mary Help of Christians—Whole
School Mass—9.00 am Good
Shepherd Church

Thursday, 24th May:

Gold Coin donation to
celebrate the work of
CatholicCare Services in our
community (not a mufti day)

Friday, 25th May:

Friday, 25th May: Kindergarten Excursion to

Calmsley Hill City Farm

Mass—Year 2 attending—
8.00 am Good Shepherd
Church

Tuesday, 29th May:

Parish Carpark closed due to
line marking

Wednesday, 30th May:

2.00 pm Good Shepherd
Garage Sale—school grounds

Thursday, 31st May:

Celebrating CatholicCare Services to our community ....
Dear Parents, Bishop Vincent has asked all Catholic Schools in
the Diocese to celebrate the work that CatholicCare does for
families in distress. The Bishop has asked all schools if they
could help raise funds for CatholicCare’s work. Therefore, we
are asking if each family could donate ONE GOLD COIN on
Friday, 25th May. The money collected will be forwarded onto
the Bishop's Office. Please note this is not a Mufti Day.

Thank you from The Capuchin Mission Office
Dear Parents and Carers, we are pleased to announce that
$667.25 was donated from our school community to the
Capuchin Mission Office. The following insert was received: “We
wish to thank all the Good Shepherd School Community for their
prayers and support; your generous donation is greatly
appreciated and will help the education of new friars and the
pastoral work of Fr Luan Le LFM Cap.in Timor. Be assured he
will soon receive a notification and the

funds. May Our Lord bless you and all . Qﬂ

the school community; our Capuchin O\ A
Franciscan Friars will pray for youand all Q%_
those who worked in the fundraising . VA “9 %@":
activities. Kind regards Daniela Santillan, « ./ *" " /(
Mission Office Secretary”. Aot

Complaints/Grievances Forms
Parents, please note if you would like to make a complaint/
grievance in regards to any school matter, you can visit out
school website, look under “About Us”, “Policies &
Procedures”, “Catholic School Community”, and you will find
the Complaints documents there. Or you can pick up a form
from the school office. All matters will be attended to under
strict confidentiality.

Bicycle Awareness - Keeping the children safe
Dear families, If your child rides a bicycle to school, (with or
without supervision), please ensure that you have signed the
Bicycle Policy and returned it to school. Please also ensure
that the child enters the school using the walkers’ gate and
not through the carpark entrances or drop off circle. A copy of
the Road Safety Policy & Bicycle Safety Policy 2016 is
available at the office.

Peace & Joy Awards
The Good Shepherd School Community
would like to congratulate the following
students for their hard work and
dedication throughout the past week.
These awards are presented for
cooperation, respectfuiness,
responsibility, care, compassion, fair go

and integrity.

KB | Levi Findlay |KG Jayda Magele
. KR |.Andre Labbad ‘ Kw I Lucas Portugal
I 1B I Byron Forcadilla - 1G .Achan Mawien
I 1R ‘ Lillian Dunn | 1w I Liam Pelzmann
28 | Christin Jane |26 | Franky Dangerfield
| 2R IAron Deja |.2W -Veronica Ballesteros
I 3B . Camille Ebuenga E 3G | Roopam Thind
' 3R_ I-.Sedeece Peniata ‘ 3w I Kaelyn Aquino
4 'Carlo Calleja | 4G | Ethan Nunag
| 4R I Aldrin Ocampo | 4w ! Isabelle Deaves

5B | Not Published '5G | Christina Keti

| |
'5R | Not Published '5W | Isaac Luke
‘6B | Tiana Da Silva '6G | Caitrin Duguilia
'6G | Vincent Viray oW | Lisa Alemah
2018 Dates

Term 2
Concludes: Friday, 6th July

Term 2 School Holidays
Monday 9th July—Friday 20th July

Term 3
Commences: Monday, 23rd July (Week 1)
Concludes: Friday, 28th September

Term 3 School Holidays
Monday, 1st October—Friday 12th October

Term 4
Commences: Monday, 15th October (Week 1)
Concludes: Wednesday, 19th December

Term 4 School Holidays
Thursday, 20th December 2018 through to
Monday, 28th January 2019

Please note Staff Development Days will occur
throughout the year. Parents will be notified of such
dates at the start of each term.

Policies and Forms

For all policies and forms, please refer to our Schoo! Website—
"About Us"—"Policies & Procedures”. Please note our Parent

Handbook is on our School Website for your convenience.

r—— - —




School Opal Card—Tap on and Tap Off
Important information for Parents and Students
This term will see Busways Inspectors checking to ensure students are using their

Opal cards when boarding the school bus.

Students that do not present a valid Opal card will be asked to pay a fare. Failure to
produce a valid Opal card or bus fare will result in the Inspector recording the
student’s name. After the school inspection the names that were recorded will be
emailed to the school, with a request for the school to follow-up with the students

and parents/guardians concemned.

All students need to produce a *School Opal card <Child/Youth Opal card -Or pay a fare to travel on our buses. It is very
important that students use their Opal Cards and this is used to determine demand for bus services. If students don’t have an
Opal card to tap on and off, the service will appear underutilised and may be considered for cancellation based on low passenger

numbers.

For students that currently do not have an Opal card, please visit the Opal website: www.opal.com.au/en/about-opal/opal-for-
school-students/ For all School Opal Card and Bus Timetable inquires, please telephone 131500.

Parish Carpark—
closed Wednesday, 30th June
Dear Parents & Carers, please note the Parish Carpark will be
closed on Wednesday, 30th June as new line marking will be
in progress. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Social Skill of the Week
“Take your hat off inside”

Mobile Phone—Settings on your phone
Parents, would you please check your Settings for “Incoming
Call restrictions” and “Do Not Disturb” notifications on your
maobile phones so as in a case of an emergency, we need to
be able to contact you. Would you please ensure that you can
be contacted quickly and easily. Thank you.

Lost Property & Change of Underwear
As the weather is getting cooler, please check that your
child’s clothing has their name on it as there are many
items that end up in the Lost Property Bin. Please re-
check any items that you pick up in the Lost Property Bin
as they may have another child's name on it. If you
accidentally pick up another child’s clothing, please return
it to the Lost Property Bin. Also it would be a good idea to
put an extra pair of underwear, socks/stockings in your
child’s backpack, as with the weather being cooler, little

accidents can happen. Thank you.

Winter Uniform
By now all students should be wearing their Winter School/
Sports Uniform. Please remember our “No Hat, No Play”
policy and ensure that your child has their school hat each
day. All clothing and hats should be clearly labelled with your
child’s name and class. Thank you.

School Safety Procedures
As part of maintaining a safe environment for all students
and staff at Good Shepherd School, we conduct regular
Emergency Evacuation and Safety Drills. You may have
information come home from your child regarding an
Evacuation Practice, please be assured in the event of a
real emergency all families will be notified at the earliest
possible time. Please inform the office in writing if you
have changed your contact details. Thank you.

Note for Parents/Carers regarding Canteen
Orders

In purchasing your child's tuckshop order online, you are
contracting directly with the supplier. You are responsible for
checking that the ingredients of what you order are not
incompatible with your child’s sensitivities or health issues.
Please ensure you check the disclaimers in the supplier's
website. If in doubt you should contact the supplier. Thank
you.

School Commencement and
Finishing Times

School commences at 8.30 am and concludes at
2.50 pm. Any child who arrives after this time or leaves
school earlier for an appointment etc will need to report to
the School Office. It is very important that your child
arrive to school on time. Children arriving late to school
miss out on valuable leaming time and their late entry to
the classroom disrupts their fellow students. If your
children are late to school, they are to be escorted to the
School Office by a Parent/Carer.

Parent Group—Uniform Shop
NOW OPEN THIS WEEK!!!
Dear Parents, please note the Uniform Shop at Good
Shepherd Primary School is now open. It will be open on
Wednesdays and Fridays from 8.30 am to 9.00 am. School
Hats and Library Bags can still be purchased from the School
Office (cash only).

Dear Parents & Carers, please note if
someone else will be collecting your child

iiaia early or during school hours. on your

behalf, you need to inform the school in

writing or by email to:
(goodshepherd@parra.catholic.edu.au) PRIOR TO
PICKUP. This policy is effective immediately. Thank you
for your cooperation in this matter.




Birthdays

Happy Birthday to the following students who
will celebrate their birthday this week: Cleo
Tuaimau, Ethan Zammit, Aron Deja, Kingston
Tauaifaga, Benji Reyes, Natalia Abwi, Megan
Ferreira, lan Stevens, Shlok Samli, Alyssa
Tumer, Vincent Viray, Aiden Agngaray, Adier
Job, Jonathan Tawk, Janaya Habito and
Ethan Sarza.

If your child is absent from school due to
illness

In the event of your child being absent from school due to
iliness, it is necessary that a note of explanation be
forwarded to the class teacher on the day of your child’s
return to school. In the case of absences of more than one
day, a telephone call to the office indicating your child’s
expected date of retumn is required. Prolonged absences from
school due to iliness should be supported by a medical
certificate.

Chicken Pox—Dear Parents, please note there has been a
diagnosed case of Chicken Pox at school. Please refer to
attached information sheet.

School Fees 2018
Dear Parents, accounts for the second instalment of
school fees will be due 6th June, 2018. Any family who
may experience difficulty paying their fees please contact
the School Office for an appointment to discuss options
available under the Catholic Education Office financial
hardship policy.

Canteen News
Two Meal Deals to choose from
at $5.00 each (This deal is
available until Friday 8th June).
Meal Deal 1
Chicken Sandwich, Juice Popper, Watermelon Cup
Meal Deal 2
Hot Bento Box (1 chicken tender, 2 x Roasted Wings, 1 x
Corn on the Cob, 1 x Party Pie, 1 x Sauce.

To view the full menu of Classroom Catering, please
visit website: www.classroomcatering.com.au

Library News
Premier’s Reading Challenge
Each week we will be listing students (in no particular order) who
have completed the NSW Premier's Reading Challenge.
Congratulations to those students who have participated in this
challenge. Well done!!

Christian Elters, Lebron Manalo, Tevita Ma'asi, Saschnaa
Prabhakaran, Noah Scali, Caitlyn Dunn, Lily Russell, Audrina
Shiber,Brianna Saxelby, Gabrielle Aimazan, Jad Alameh, Janaya
Habito, Ysabella Mercado, Isabelle Deaves, Hayden-Noah
Mercado, Sean Anselmo, Christina Keti, Rianne Villanueva,
Crystle Rose Manalili, Mat Alampayan and Mary Bella Shamoka.

Parent Helpers required for covering books

Dear Parents if you are able to spare an hour or so, we urgently
require helpers to cover books for Kindy and the Library. If you
are available would you please see Mrs Sirry or Mrs Edgerton in
the Library before or after school. Thank you.

Resource Centre closed .....

Please note the Resource Centre will be closed in Week 5 and 6
due to the preparation required for the upcoming move to a new
space. From Week 7 the Library borrowing will operate out of the
Uniform Shop which will be the new location of the Library until
the new building is complete. Thank you for your understanding.

Bookclub Issue 3 will close on Friday, 25th May.

Information regarding Leave from School
Leave from school for holiday/overseas trips in school
time is not encouraged and must be explained in
writing to the School Principal.

A leave form ("Application for Extended Leave”) must
be completed at least 4 weeks in advance for 5 or
more school days. Leave forms can be obtained
from the school administration office. Leave during
school terms is strongly discouraged.

Leave of 4 days and less needs to also be approved
by the Principal. Please write a letter to your child’s
class teacher outlining the details of the leave,
including the first and last school day that the child
will be absent.

In NSW, school attendance is compulsory for children
over the age of six years until the minimum school
leaving age of 17 years. Students must complete
Year 10, and after Year 10 until they turn 17 years of
age, students must be: in school or registered for
home schooling, or in approved education or training
(e.g. TAFE, traineeship, apprenticeship), or in full-
time, paid employment (average 25 hours per week)
or in a combination of work, education and/or

training.

Kindergarten 2019 Enrolments
Enrolment Application forms for Kindergarten 2019 are
now available from the School Office. Parents, if you
already have a child at Good Shepherd, you will still need
to submit an Enrolment Form for any new siblings for
2019.

Privacy Consent
Dear Parents & Carers,
If you do not give consent for the use of your child’'s image
and/or works to be published in our School Newsletter or
on our website, please notify the school in writing. If you
do not want your child to sell raffle tickets, please also
inform the school office. Thank you.




Are you visiting our Is my child too ill to attend school?
school??7? What signs should | watch for to see if my child should stay
Al visitors h Ny I - ¢ t home from school? Sick children who are lethargic or whiny
;ISI %.rs 0 o::jrbsc 00 rréu's r(_T_?]o are often giving clues that they require rest at home to
t‘?t 8 OMESIANg bo ?lgne n. let z recuperate. Other possible signs of iliness are fever,
suqn-lr;hprocl:ests mps.P © dcon;tp . uncontrolled coughing, difficulty breathing, wheezing or
uhsm1:g te de e'((: r?(nlc I-a tS\1 em on persistent crying. Did the doctor diagnose a contagious
t G: r%n Ies i ‘:ﬁ mt_:ts aTSIfI) glgfn- illness that should keep your child at home? In this case,
ou tf” er: ea(\in'ngth i 't:"' nein %r- your child should remain at home until the risk of passing
mation stored In the System IS use on the illness has passed. When can my child return to
as part of our evacuation and lock- school?
down—keeping you and the children As long as there is no fever or discomfort, a child
safe in the event of an emergency. with a cold may go to school, as
We welcome you to our school and long as they are not ’
we appreciate your cooperation with this important part of our too uncomfortable to function in
security and our safety within the school. school. Instruct the
Keeping you safe—keeping our community child on the proper use of
safe. tissues for coughing,
sheezing, and nose blowing.

They should also be

Communication between Parents taught good hand-washing

and Staff techniques, since —
Just a reminder that the direct line of communication if research has shown that more
you need to discuss concerns/issues etc regarding your colds are spread via
child is: contaminated hands than by infected droplets in the
Phone call, email or lefter addressed to your child’s air.
teacher stating your concerns and requesting an
interview if required. Student Supervision

Following this, you can request an interview with your
child’s Year Group Coordinator. Year Group
Coordinators are as follows:

Kinder: Mrs Bianca Cooke

Year 1: Mrs Trish Conner

Year 2: Mrs Yvonne Davies

As you know it is a priority at Good Shepherd Primary
School to keep every child safe. Teachers have a duty of
care to supervise children both in class and on the
playground. This supervision commences at 8.10 am each
morning. Prior to then no child should be dropped off at

Year 3: Mrs Debbie Dela Paz school. N _
Year 4: Mr lan Byrne Similarly afternoqn supervision of children concludes
Year 5: Mrs Beaulah Frankson at 3.15 pm. All children must be picked up by this time.

It is vital that parents seek a safe, supervised environment
whilst they are away at work. It is not the responsibility of
school staff to provide before and after school care whilst
parents are at work. School staff have their own personal
and professional responsibilities to attend to in out of school
hours. Thank you for your support with this matter.

Year 6: Ms Elizabeth Dowd

if you need to take further steps, after speaking with the
Year Group Co-Ordinator, an email, letter or phone call
to our Assistant Principal, then to the Principal.

Medication

If your child is taking regular medication including Asthma g g E .
or is Anaphylactic or allergic, and there are changes to any Very 'm::’:;:::: ;T:::?:t::'lnb;ﬁgardmg your

procedures etc, please provide the school office with an up- - ] ]
to-date action plan and/or directions for these medical Dear Parents & Guardians, if you have changed your mobile
numbers, work numbers, home number etc would you

issues. . . ’ g
please ensure you inform the office immediately. This is

As part of keeping our children safe, it is vital that we ] :
maintain the most current information. Please take the time absolutely vital as we need to be able to contact you if your
child is sick or had an accident, has not been picked up at

to update this information as soon as possible. e i
school by dismissal time or for any other urgent matter. We
appreciate your cooperation in this matter.

Attendance at School

A major learning and pastoral focus of Good Shepherd each year is making sure that every student is at school every day
possible.

As you are probably aware, attendance at school has a huge impact on a student’'s academic success, starting in kindergarten
and continuing through high school. Even as children grow older and more independent, families play a key role in making sure
students get to school safely every day - they understand why attendance is so important for success in school and life.

We realise some absences are unavoidable due to health problems or other circumstances. But, we also know that when
students miss too much school — regardless of the reason — it can cause them to fall behind academically. Your child is less
likely to succeed if he or she is absent. Absences can add up quickly and if a student is absent one day a fortnight over the
course of a school year they will miss 20 days of education, which is almost half a school term.

Missing school will negatively impact on your child’s learning and results.

We want your child to be successful at school and we know that you do too. If you are having a problem with your child attending
school regularly, please let us know. There may be ways we can support you in making sure your child attends school on time
every day. Thank you, Mrs Carr and Mrs Cooke
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MEANING:
birth, origin

(GREEK)

EXAMPLES:
generation, genuine

Have you changed

’ your contact details?

As part of maintaining a safe

environment for all students and

staff at Good Shepherd School,

\d we conduct regular Emergency
Evacuation and Safety Drills.

i You may have information come
home from your child regarding
an Evacuation Practice, please

be assured in the event of a real emergency all families will be

notified at the earliest possible time. Please inform the office
in writing if you have changed your contact details. Thank
you.

Child Safety—Protocol regarding discipline
Dear Parents & Carers—just a reminder regarding child
safety, please do not approach children who are not your
own. If you have a problem or concern please speak to your
child's class teacher or teacher on duty. Also please do not
approach the parents of other students if you have an issue
at school, rather let the school know and we will deal with
any issues that may arise. The following is an insert from the
Department of Child Protection: “The NSW Child Protection
legislation prohibits any adult from disciplining a child other
than their own. This is particularly so when children are at
school. Issues should always be brought to the attention of
the class teacher, assistant principal or principal.” Thank you.

Supervision
Before school supervision commences at 8:10 am. No
responsibility can be taken for children arriving before that
time. Children arriving before this time are expected to sit in
the designated area. Supervision is provided for children
during class and play times during the school day. Staff
supervise children waiting for buses, walkers who cross
driveways in the immediate vicinity of the school and those
waiting for collection by parents.
Children are supervised by teachers until 3:15 pm after
which time, parents will be contacted. It is the parents/carers
responsibility to ensure children are collected before
3:15 pm every day.

: =

| Visa Status |
Could you please ensure the school has the most up-to-date |
paperwork on your child’s Visa Status i.e. if his/her status has |

| changed or if your child is now an Australian Citizen or the
passport has expired and a new one has been reissued,
please contact the school office immediately.

Australian Citizenship Papers
If parents or students become Australian Citizens at any time
during the year, could you please provide the school with a
copy of your certificate so we can put it with your child's
enrolment forms. This is needed for audit purposes. Thank
you.




Catholic Education Office
The Council for Australian Catholic Women want to hear YOUR voice!

The Council for Australian Catholic Women is an advisory body to the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference. The group will be
holding a consultation session with women in the Diocese of Parramatta. The details of the event are below:

Event: The Council for Australian Catholic Women Consultation

Date: 21 June 2018
Venue: OLMC Parramatta, Victoria Road (opposite St Patrick’s Cathedral)

Time: 6.15pm
All women in the Diocese of Parramatta are welcome to participate in this consultation. Come along and share your thoughts
with us. Even if you are unable to attend the event, you can still let contribute by completing this short online survey htips://
www.surveymonkey.com/r/ParraWomen.

Whether you are a woman working in one of our Catholic schools or offices, a parent of a student in a Parramatta Catholic
school or a student, we want to hear from you.
We look forward to your contribution.

From the Bishop’s Office
The Catholic Foundation May Appeal

The Catholic Foundation May Appeal is focusing on Diocesan works of Faith, particularly in support of our seminarians. Your
donation supports our growing number of seminarians and the good works they do in the community of feeding the hungry,
visiting the housebound and sick and conducting catechises in state schools. Donations can be made via the envelopes or
online www.yourcatholicfoundation.org.au. Thank you and God bless.

Volunteers Required

Blacktown Neighbour Aid, a program with CatholicCare, are looking for volunteers to support our clients in the Blacktown area
who are over 65 and living in their own home. You may be able to spare a couple of hours once a week or fortnight to take a
client out shopping or to a medical appointment or just stop by for a cuppa and a chat. We also require drivers who are able to
drive a 12 seater Hiace bus. If this interests you, please contact the Manager, Deb Woolacott on 8843 2541, 0418 114 055 or

via email on deb.woolacott@ccss.org.au.

Positions Vacant

Administrative Assistant - CatholicCare, Orchard Hills

Financial Counsellor - Richmond & Blacktown offices—More details at: www.ccss.org.au

Head of Property Development Services — Diocese of Parramatta—More details at: www.parracatholic.org/employment
Communications & Stakeholder Officer — Catholic Schools NSW—More details at: www.csnsw.catholic.edu.au

Diocesan Director Archdiocese of Sydney/Community Participation Leader — Caritas—More details at: www.caritas.org.au
Casual Housekeeper - Mount St Benedict Centre, Pennant Hills—More details at: Natalie Acton nacton@goodsams.org.au

Ordination to the Diaconate of Christopher del Rosario: 26 May

Most Rev Vincent Long OFM Conv, Bishop of Parramatta, will be the principal celebrant for the Mass of Ordination to the
Diaconate of Christopher del Rosario on Saturday 26 May 2018 at 6.30pm. The ordination will take place at St Monica’s Church,

Richmond. Everyone is welcome to attend.

Ordination to the Diaconate of Jack Green: 2 June

Most Rev Vincent Long OFM Conv, Bishop of Parramatta, will be the principal celebrant for the Mass of Ordination to the
Diaconate of Jack Green on Saturday 2 June 2018 at 6.00pm. The ordination will take place at Sacred Heart Church, Westmead.

Everyone is welcome to attend.
Feast of Corpus Christi: 3 June

Santa Sophia Catholic College invites everyone to come celebrate the great feast of Corpus Christi. 3 June at Santa Sophia
Catholic College, Schofields. Lunch from 12pm and 2pm Eucharistic Procession with Fr Warren Edwards. RSVP Daryl 0407 406

668 or dcastellino@parra.catholic.edu.au

| College Opemn
Morming Towur

| Wednesday May 23, 2018

CHUR LAY OF MERCY CO4 L EGE PARRAMAT TA A iy Aot Al errt S Orcar care Car be

Good Shepherd Primary School
134 Hyatts Road, Locked Bag 1001, Plumpton NSW 2761 - Phone: 9836 7100
Email: goodshepherd@parra.catholic.edu.au - Website: www.gsplumpton.catholic.edu.au
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CHICKENPOX IS CAUSED BY A VIRUS CALLED VARICELLA-ZOSTER

Chickenpox is a highly contagious disease that is spread from person to person by touching the blisters,
saliva, or mucus of an infected person, or from virus spread through the air. A person can spread chickenpox
from 1 to 2 days before the rash appears until all the blisters have formed crusts (usually about 5 days).

Symptoms start 10 to 21 days after exposure to the virus and include fever, tiredness, and an itchy rash with
small blisters that dry up and form scabs within 5 days. More severe but rare problems that could occur are
pneumonia (especially in adults), skin infection, blood infection, or brain involvement. If there are any signs of
infection such as redness, warmth, swelling on the skin, or if a fever persists or comes back after it has gone
away, check with your doctor. Always call your doctor's office before visiting so that other patients can be

protected if necessary.
Most people get chickenpox when they are young

Approximately 90% of chickenpox cases occur in children 1 to 14 years of age, and 90% of people have had
chickenpox by their early 20's. The disease is usually mild, and not life threatening in otherwise healthy

children, but can be more serious in newborn babies and in adults.

Some people are at risk of serious complications from chickenpox

° The unborn foetus of a pregnant woman who develops chickenpox
° A newborn baby whose mother had an onset of chickenpox 5 days before to 2 days after delivery
) Any person with a weakened immune system, including people with cancer, organ transplant patients,

and HIV
° Any person who acquires chickenpox as an adult

Prevent chickenpox infection with varicella vaccine. Vaccine is recommended for:

° All healthy children 12 to 18 months of age
° Children 19 months to 12 years of age who have not had chickenpox Persons 13 years of age and
older who have not had chickenpox and are at high risk for exposure or persons who have ciose contact with

persons at high risk for complications from chickenpox

Prevent the spread

° If you have chickenpox, stay away from others until the blisters are dry and crusted. Persons with
chickenpox should not attend school or child care until the blisters are dry and crusted. In 6 to 10% of
children who receive the varicella vaccine, a mild rash may develop within 5 to 26 days after immunization;
these children may still attend school or child care. - Persons of any age who have never had chickenpox
should receive varicella vaccine within 3 to 5 days of exposure to reduce the risk of developing chickenpox.

WEBSITE: HTTP://EDCP.ORG/FACTSHEETS/CHICKPOX.HTML



GIVING BLOOD

FEELS GOOD

Every donation can save three lives.

Mobile Blood Service visiting:

Plumpton Marketplace
Cnr Hyatts & Jersey Road, Plumpton

Thursday 14 June 12.00pm - 6.00pm
Friday 15 June 8.30am — 2.30pm
Saturday 16 June  8.30am — 2.30pm

Drink up! Have 3 or 4 glasses of water or juice in the hours before you donate
Eat! Have a good sized breakfast or lunch
Please bring photo |.D. with you

To make an appointment call 13 14 95 + Australian Red Cross

or visit donateblood.com.au BLOUD SERV'CE
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BRICKBUILT
¥ SYDLUL

Come and see this amazing exhibition i
and meet the experts who build with toy bricks.
Displays are created by adult fans of LEGO®.

Monday 9 July - Friday 13 July 10 am - 4 pm d
Saturday 14 July 10 am - 2 pm
Monday 16 July - Friday 20 July 10 am - 4 pm
Saturday 21 July 10 am - 2 pm

Max Webber Library Function Centre, Cnr. Flushcombe Rd & Alpha St, Blacktown.
Check out our website for more school holiday activities.

www.libraries.blacktown.nsw.gov.au

Ubraries  ETERRRSOYeY cainei © O © Bizcicown city Libraries




